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Community Facilities: Aquatics  
   
 
 
1. The Proposal 
It is proposed that funding of $0.43m is included in the 2010/11 Draft Annual 
Plan for planning activities associated with those projects agreed as part of the 
Community Facilities Policy (Part B – Aquatic Facilities Implementation Plan) 
and identified as  priorities for the reallocation of existing LTCCP funding for 
CX055Aquatic Upgrades. This proposal contributes to the outcomes in the 
Councils Social and Recreation Strategy including the provision, access and 
opportunities to participate in sport and recreation for people of all ages -
enhancing their health and well-being. 
 
2. Proposal Costs 
 

 
The above table shows the change in revenue and operating costs on the new 
prioritisation of aquatic facilities upgrade capex funding currently in CX055. 
The previous CX055 capex budget had most expenditure in the 12/13 and 
13/14 financial years. The total opex expenses over the ten years are similar 
(excluding School partnerships) but the opex impact in financial years 11/12 & 
12/13 are higher with the capex spend brought forward. School partnerships 
spend would see grant funds allocated to selected schools to upgrade their 
facilities for theirs and the communities benefit. This would see current capex 
budget used as an opex expense and would result in non compliance of the 
pools revenue and financing policy in the 2011/12 and 2012/13 financial years.  
Further work on the most appropriate funding structure for this spend is 
required and currently there are no formal proposals in relation to funding 
partnerships between the Council and any Wellington schools.  
 

Outline project costs per year  

Operating expenses   

$000 

 

Project Component 

C034 Swimming 
Pools 

10/11  11/12  12/13  13/14  14/15  15/16  16/17  17/18  18/19  19/20 

Revised LTCCP costs                     

Revenue       (55)  (262)  (330)  (330)  (330)  (330)  (330)  (330) 

Operating Expenses        18   230   396   396   396   396   396   396 

                     

Depreciation          11    152     77    ( 27)    (32)    (36)    (40)    (40)    (40) 

Interest      14     195   263    29   (112)  (124)   (134)  (138)   (138)  (138) 

                     

School Partnerships     681  1,384               

                     

Total     14   887  1,762    74   (73)   (90)   (104)   (112)   (112)   (112) 



 

 
*Note that $70k of funding from CX055 for preliminary design of Keith Spry Pool upgrade has been 
transferred to the Johnsonville Community Hub proposal 
** During financial year 11/12 Tawa pool is set for a 5 year maintenance closure and funds originally budgeted 
in CX055 upgrades for a new roof at Tawa pool are seen as more appropriately budgeted in CX056 renewals.  
 

 
 
3. Project Outline  
Three strategic priorities for aquatic facilities have been identified by the 
Council and they agreed that the current funding in the LTCCP should be 
reallocated to these and accelerated over the next 3-4 years.  
The priorities are: making the most out of existing pool space (demand 
management), improved opportunities for learn to swim and providing more 
facilities to meet the needs of aquatic sport. 
 
The nominated aquatic upgrade projects through the reallocation of existing 
LTCCP funding aim to increase the space available for learn to swim at WCC 
swimming pools, increase the availability of pool space in the CBD and subject 
to agreement with the Ministry of Education establish a partnership fund for 
the upgrade and use of existing school pools for both schools, aquatic sports 
clubs and the wider community. 
 
Development of Keith Spry pool is staged to accommodate the option of a new 
library for Johnsonville. Stage one funding ($4.88m) responds to both the 
immediate pool space needs, and future demand generated by growth within 
the catchment area of the pool, including; a combined teaching and 
hydrotherapy pool, a leisure and water play area including outdoor wet deck. 
At Karori it is proposed to develop a dedicated indoor teaching pool in the 
area currently designated as outdoor deck. It is feasible to strengthen the 
existing deck, construct and enclose a 9.4m x 3.8m teaching pool at an 
estimated cost of $585k. 

Capital expenses   

$000 

Project Component ‐ 
CX055 Aquatic 
Upgrades New 
prioritisation  

10/11  11/12  12/13  13/14  14/15  15/16  16/17  17/18  18/19  Total 

*Keith Spry Pool   180  3,000  1,700              4,880 

Karori Pool   50    535                  585 

Thorndon Pool   50      1,250            1,300 

WRAC  150    1,950              2,100 

                     

**Tawa Roof – CX056    1,600                1,600 

                     

Total   430  5,135  3,650  1,250            10,465 

Capital expenses   

$000 

Project Component ‐ 
CX055 Aquatic 
Upgrades Current  10/11  11/12  12/13  13/14  14/15  15/16  16/17  17/18  18/19  Total 

                     

CX055      6,685  5,408    181   185  126      12,585 

                     

Total       6,685  5,408   181  185  126      12,585 



A 10m x 8m x 1.4m dedicated hydrotherapy pool at the Wellington Regional 
Aquatic Centre will improve general public access for hydrotherapy and allow 
the existing learners’ pool to fully meet demand for school and public learn to 
swim programmes. Cost for this work is estimated to be $2.1m. 

Extending the operation of Thorndon Pool to up to nine or ten months each 
year could be achieved by providing a retractable roofing structure estimated 
to cost $1.3m.  

Upgrading existing school swimming pool assets would assist in improving 
access for school and community learn to swim and aquatic sports. The 
Council is willing to enter into partnership with school and others subject to 
agreement and similar investment by the Ministry of Education or other 
relevant stakeholders. 

It was also resolved to transfer existing funding in the current LTCCP of $1.6m 
for the replacement of the roof at Tawa Pool from CX055 Aquatic Facility 
Upgrades to CX056 Aquatic Facility Renewals and complete this work in 
2011/12. 

 
4. Recommendation 
The Council has agreed that the reallocation of existing LTCCP funding can 
assist in responding to some of the current issues facing the swimming pools 
network and that the projects identified should be consulted on and 
undertaken as soon as practicable.  It is recommended that the reallocation of 
funding in the LTCCP for CX055 Aquatic Facility Upgrades is included for 
consideration as part of the 2010/11 Draft Annual Plan. 
 



 

   
 

Community Facilities: Aquatics – Supplementary Information  
   
 
1. Background 
Three strategic priorities for aquatic facilities were identified by the Council as 
an outcome of the Pools Discussion Paper presented in 2008. They are: 
making the most out of existing pool space (demand management), improved 
opportunities for learn to swim and providing more facilities to meet the 
demand of aquatic sport. 
 
At the meeting of December 9, 2009 the Council decided that existing funding 
within the LTCCP for aquatic facility upgrades should be reprioritised to meet 
the strategic priorities.  
The projects agreed as part of those deliberations are found in the Draft 
Annual Plan, Appendix 3.12. 
 
2. Supplementary Information 
The rationale for the projects identified for funding are as follows: 
 
Keith Spry Pool 
A feasibility study and consultation in 2007 identified development needs to 
meet growing demand in the northern suburbs. The current pool 
configuration limits the ability of the pool to meet the needs for Learn to Swim 
and family use of the pool. Stage 1 of the development of the pool will include 
the creation of a dedicated learn to swim pool and leisure water for family use. 
Moving leisure and recreational use from the main pool will also increase 
access for casual lap swimming. 
 
The estimated cost of Stage 1 is $4.88m. 
 
Karori Pool 
Currently Learn to Swim is delivered in the existing junior pool which 
compromises both the quality and quantity of the lessons delivered while 
significantly limiting the opportunities for casual /fun use by families and 
children. The development of a dedicated teaching pool will allow better 
quality delivery, free up space for casual use and allow demand that currently  
exists for learn to swim to be met. 
 
The estimated cost of this development is $585k. 
 
WRAC – Hydrotherapy Pool 
Current arrangements for hydrotherapy means that the existing 25m, 3 lane 
pool within WRAC is used for both hydrotherapy use and learn to swim. This 
represents a significant compromise for the learn to swim programme, as the 
water level in the pool is deeper than would ideally be used, requiring 
platforms to be inserted into the pool for children to stand on. In addition 
school lessons have to be accommodated within the Spray Pool as pool time 
taken up with hydrotherapy commitments to CCDHB limits the size of the 
learn to swim programme for public and schools alike. Subsequently, public 



access to the hydrotherapy pool is also limited throughout the day and the cost 
of heating the 25m pool to hydrotherapy temperatures is inefficient. 
The development of a dedicated hydrotherapy pool would alleviate all of the 
above issues, creating additional capacity for learn to swim and allow for the 
development of a full structured and casual hydrotherapy programme. 
 
The estimated cost of this development is $2.1m. 
 
Thorndon Pool 
The addition of a retractable roof at Thorndon Pool would allow the extension 
of the season from five  to 10 months of the year while also making it a more 
attractive destination of those days during the summer when the weather is 
poor. The success of operating the pool during the 2009 winter has indicated 
that demand within the CBD for the use of this pool is significant and this 
development would also provide additional opportunities for aquatic sport. 
 
The estimated cost of this development is $1.3m. 
 
School Partnerships 
The opportunity for partnerships to be developed with both primary and 
secondary schools to create further aquatic opportunities was also identified 
as a priority. These partnerships would see the development of school pool 
assets for both schools and wider community use including learn to swim 
programmes and aquatic sport opportunities. The Council has received several 
proposals from Wellington schools to date including proposals from for the 
upgrade of the existing Rongotai and Wellington East Girls College pools 
which would provide training facilities for aquatic sport and learn to swim as 
both proposals include the provision of teaching pools. In this partnering 
model the Council will make a capital investment (grant) to retain and 
upgrade existing school pools for school and community use but would not be 
responsible for ongoing management and operational costs. 
 
It is proposed to make $2.065m available for these partnerships. 
 
Tawa Pool Roof 
This project is for the renewal of the Tawa Pool roof and installation of a 
vapour barrier is a priority to ensure this asset is maintained and operates 
efficiently. Given this is asset replacement work it is proposed that the existing 
funding for this project is transferred from CX055 Aquatic Upgrades to CX056 
Aquatic Renewals. 
 
The estimated cost of this project is $1.6m. 
 
WRAC Additional 25m Pool 
While not included in the reprioritised aquatic upgrades, aquatic sports 
groups did identify that and additional 25m x 35m x 2.1m deep pool would be 
a priority for them. The preliminary concept developed included the sport 
pool, a hydrotherapy pool mentioned above, along with additional storage 
facilities and a dry land training/warm-up area that was identified by aquatic 
sports as a requirement. It should be noted that this project will only increase 
learn to swim opportunities with the inclusion of the hydrotherapy pool. The 
high demand on pool space by aquatic sports will ensure that this pool has a 
high occupancy between 6am and 8am, and between 3.30pm and 10pm. 



However this will also result in a significant over-capacity in pool space at 
other times. An additional training and competition pool would result in more 
regional and national aquatic events being attracted to the city, although with 
the associated negative impact of displacing our regular customers. 
The estimated cost of this development is $10.5m - $12.4m.* 
 
* Please note that the $2.1m for the Hydrotherapy Pool at WRAC should not 
be counted twice when making a final decision on the total spend for aquatic 
upgrades. Estimated cost of project excluding the hydrotherapy pool is $8.4 - 
$10.3m 
 
3. Revised Recommendation 
 
That funding for a hydrotherapy pool at WRAC is brought forward to the 
2011/12 financial year. 
 
Note: The table below reflects the revised spread of capital expenditure spend, 
in order to accelerate the additional provision of Learn to Swim at the 
Wellington Regional Aquatic Centre which is currently shared with the 
teaching pool at WRAC. This outcome will ensure that demand for learn to 
swim can be met by providing exclusive use of the existing learners pool at 
WRAC for learn to swim programmes 
    

 
* During financial year 11/12 Tawa pool is set for a 5 year maintenance closure and funds originally budgeted in 
CX055 upgrades for a new roof at Tawa pool are seen as more appropriately budgeted in CX056 renewals.  
 
The resulting impact on Operational Expenditure is detailed below.  
 

 

Capital expenses   
$000 

Project Component - 
CX055 Aquatic 
Upgrades 10/11 11/12 12/13 13/14 14/15 15/16 16/17 17/18 18/19 19/20 
Keith Spry Pool  180 3,000 1,700        
Karori Pool  50   535         
Thorndon Pool  50   1,250       
WRAC 150 1,950         
           
*Tawa Roof – CX056  1,600         
           
Total  430 7,085 1,700 1,250       

Outline project costs per year  
Operating expenses   

$000 
 
Project Component 
*C034 Swimming 
Pools 

10/11 11/12 12/13 13/14 14/15 15/16 16/17 17/18 18/19 19/20 

Revised LTCCP costs           
Depreciation         9   166   225   258   262  262   262   262   262 
Interest     14     258 544  640  680  680  680  680  680  680 
           
*School Partnerships   681 1,384        
           
Total    14 948  2,094  865  938  942  942  942  942  942 



4. Summary 
 
These recommendations for the revised capital expenditure for aquatic 
upgrades will by the 2014/15 year result in additional dedicated learn to swim 
pool space in public pool of 430 m2, and 220 m2 of additional school pool 
space for learn to swim. This is in addition to current provision of pool space. 
  
The recommendation also includes proposed investment (opex) in one or both 
of the remaining college pool facilities (WEGC and Rongotai College). If both 
pools were upgraded then this would result in additional 10 x 25m lanes to the 
cities network which is currently 44 lanes. This will provide the opportunity to 
re-locate some structured swim training groups to the school pools freeing up 
lanes for public use at peak times. 
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	Adelaide Road Framework Implementation  
	1. Purpose of Report 
	2. Executive Summary 
	4. Background 
	5. Implementation progress 
	5.2 Drummond Street amenity improvements  
	Drummond Street, which intersects with Adelaide Road on both sides, was identified in the Framework as fulfilling a major role as a pedestrian corridor between the Mt Cook residential area to the west and the Town Belt to the east.  The LTCCP provides a CAPEX budget of $750,00o in the 2009/10 financial year for amenity improvements. 
	The proposed works include improvements to the pedestrian access between Tasman and Hanson Streets and enhancements to the streetscape in Drummond Street on the western side of Adelaide Road, in the form of improved lighting, tree planting and pavement design features.  No improvements are currently proposed for the short spur on the eastern side of Adelaide Road. 
	Information has been mailed to local residents, advising them of the revised scope and timing of the project.  A tender process to appoint a main contractor is currently under way and, at this stage, work is anticipated to start on-site mid to late April and to be substantially completed by 30 June 2010.    
	5.3 John Street/Riddiford Street intersection amenity improvements 
	A CAPEX budget of $650,000 was included in the 2009/10 financial year under project CX491 to carry out amenity improvements to this intersection.  The intersection is recognised as a traffic bottleneck and these improvements are intended to link with works to widen the intersection to improve traffic flow and safety, being carried out under the Adelaide Road widening project (CX377). 
	A preliminary concept design of the improvements has been prepared.  It assumes the acquisition by the Council of a 4 metre strip of land along the Adelaide Road frontages of the vacant site on the south eastern corner of the intersection that is currently the subject of a resource consent application by Progressive Enterprises Ltd for development as a supermarket and Zip Plumbing Ltd on the north eastern corner of the intersection.  
	Implementation of the project has been deferred due to: 
	 Current uncertainty over the outcome of the resource consent application submitted by Progressive Enterprises Ltd, which in turn creates uncertainty over the transfer to the Council of the land that is required for the amenity improvements along the Adelaide Road frontage of the proposed supermarket. 
	 Uncertainty over the new land owner’s plans for the former Tip Top factory site just to the south of the proposed supermarket.  Any future retail development on the site has the potential to generate additional traffic along Adelaide Road towards the John Street/Riddiford Street intersection, which could have implications for the design of the intersection layout and therefore the design of the amenity improvements. 
	 The reluctance of the proprietor of Zip Plumbing Ltd to consider entering into a willing seller/buyer arrangement for the Council’s purchase of the land needed to facilitate the traffic improvements to the intersection.  The use of any compulsory purchase process under the Public Works Act (PWA) will add delays.    
	5.4 Adelaide Road widening and amenity improvements 
	A budget of $978,500 has been approved in the current financial year for the design of the road widening, the development of a property acquisition strategy and all of the planning work associated with preparing a Notice of Requirement under the Resource Management Act (RMA) to have a widened Adelaide Road transport corridor designated as legal road.  No budget has been allocated in 2009/10 for property acquisition. 
	In terms of progress to date: 
	 a preferred alignment of the widened transport corridor has been prepared 
	 a property acquisition strategy has been developed and there has been preliminary communication with property owners affected by the proposed alignment 
	 planning consultants have been engaged to undertake, and are working on, the required assessment of environmental effects prior to preparing and lodging the Notice of Requirement on the Council’s behalf 
	 a traffic assessment has been completed and peer reviewed. 
	The traffic assessment informs the assessment of environmental effects included with the Notice of Requirement and would also be used as the basis of a standard assessment report to be included with an application to NZTA for subsidy towards the cost of property acquisition and the physical street works involved in the widening of the corridor. 
	The traffic assessment report, prepared by Opus International Consultants, has concluded that implementation of the proposed configuration for a widened Adelaide Road corridor provides minimal additional traffic capacity and does not significantly reduce travel times when compared to the performance of the existing road configuration.  In short, this is because: 
	Overall, the proposed road widening works are therefore assessed as having a benefit to cost ratio of less than 1. 
	The low benefit to cost ratio means it is now extremely unlikely that any application for NZTA subsidy towards the full cost of the project would succeed.  This is due largely to NZTA’s reliance on cost-benefit assessment mechanisms, which are primarily based on travel time savings.  These mechanisms do not take sufficient account of the benefits to pedestrians and public transport or the related urban development outcomes that are identified in the Framework as the primary objectives of the road widening and that are the principal basis for the preparation of the Notice of Requirement.  
	NZTA subsidy should still be available though for the installation of bus priority lanes and improvements to the John Street intersection, assuming the Council proceeds with these.  The estimated amount of subsidy for this work is $1 million. 

	6.  Options for Adelaide Road improvement 
	In order to proceed with the project in this format, the Council is now faced with potentially having to make a much greater financial contribution than it has currently budgeted.  The additional funding required is estimated at $9 million in project CX377.   A revised spending profile that spreads property acquisition over a longer period than is currently the case and starts the construction works later in order to ease the impact of this additional funding requirement is shown in Appendix 8.  This also reflects the deferral of implementation of the John Street amenity improvements to 2011/12.  The impact in 2010/11 is a reduction in CAPEX of $3.576 million. 
	It should be noted that the total funding required may be subject to potential change.  Some of the costs associated with property acquisition – for example, compensation for relocation and business disruption - are currently difficult to quantify and the budget may not cover these fully.  Consequently, there remains a risk that the Council’s contribution may further increase. 
	The cost of implementing this option is estimated at $5.178 million (including the cost of the proposed amenity improvements at the John Street/Riddiford Street intersection, which are budgeted separately under CX491 – see paragraph 5.3), which represents a reduction in cost of $15.136 million against Option 1.  A profile of the spending is shown in Appendix 8.  The impact in 2010/11 is a reduction in CAPEX of $3.576 million. 
	The cost of implementing this option is estimated at $9.940 million (including the cost of the amenity improvements at the John Street/Riddiford Street intersection), which represents a reduction in cost of $10.374 million against Option 1.  A profile of the spending is shown in Appendix 8.  The impact in 2010/11 is a reduction in CAPEX of $3.576 million. 

	6.4 Implications of the Committee’s decision 
	7. Recommendations 





